
 

  

  

 

Alumni 

Spotlight 

Whitney Stalnaker ‘11 is 
currently serving as the 
Education and Public 
Programs Manager at the 
Cleveland History Center in 
Cleveland, Ohio. 

Whitney graduated from 
Glenville State in 2011 with 
a Bachelor of Science in 
Behavioral Science degree 
and then earned her Master 
of Arts degree in Public 
History from Kent State 
University in 2016. During 
her time at GSC, Stalnaker 
was heavily involved in GSC 
Theatre and The Phoenix, 
GSC’s student newspaper. 

When asked what advice 
she would give to current 
GSC students, Stalnaker 

 

Homecoming 2019 Recap 

We were pleased to see so many alumni and friends back at 
Glenville State for Homecoming. If you missed any of the fun 
from Homecoming, don’t worry - we’ve got you covered! You 
can watch a wrap up video of the week, view photos, and 
even watch the parade in downtown Glenville! 

Click here to share your homecoming memories with us. We 
hope you plan to join us back in Glenville for next 
year’s celebration. 

GSC Partners with Marshall 
University  

Glenville State College has partnered with Marshall University 
to offer students a program of study leading to a Professional 
Master of Science in Athletic Training (PMSAT) degree. The 
agreement combines an undergraduate course of study at 
Glenville State with students later being accepted into the 
College of Health Professions at Marshall University. 
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said, “Four years might 
seem like a long time when 
you’re first starting out, but 
they’ll go by more quickly 
than you think! Enjoy every 
minute of it – take chances, 
challenge yourself, and don’t 
be afraid to go after what 
you really want.” 

In April of 2016, Whitney had 
the opportunity to attend and 
present at the Western 
Jewish Studies Association 
Conference. At the 
conference, she presented, 
“Marketing Anne Frank: The 
Creation of an Americanized 
Icon.” Stalnaker was also the 
recipient of the Baron Award 
for Best Graduate Paper at 
the Western Jewish Studies 
Association Conference. 

Whitney is a native of the 
Glenville, West Virginia area 
and was fortunate to be 
exposed to GSC at an early 
age. By the time she had 
graduated high school, she 
had already completed a 
semesters worth of credit 
hours at GSC and was very 
impressed with the quality of 
education that she received, 
so naturally she chose to 
continue her education at 
GSC. 

We are proud to feature 
Whitney in this week’s 
alumni spotlight and proud to 
call her an alumna of 
Glenville State College. 

 

 

Each year, Marshall University will reserve three seats for 
prospective PMSAT students attending Glenville State. To 
apply for admission to the program, students enrolled at 
Glenville State must have an undergraduate GPA of 3.0 or 
higher and submit a transcript, resume, complete an interview, 
and provide at least two letters of recommendation as outlined 
in Marshall University’s Graduate Catalog. Applicants who 
score 70 or higher on the Marshall University PMSAT 
Applicant Admission Assessment Form will be admitted to 
those seats based on their score ranking. Additional 
applicants may be admitted depending upon overall demand 
for the application year. 

Click here to read more. 

 

GSC Western Ohio Alumni Tailgate 

On Saturday, October 12, Glenville State College alumni and 
friends in the Western Ohio area gathered at Urbana 
University for a pregame tailgate as the Pioneers faced off 
against the Blue Knights. Please join us in thanking Chapter 
Leaders Justin ‘12 and Jamie (Schindel) ’13 Fletcher for all 
of their hard work in creating this chapter. 

Do you live in the Western Ohio Area and are interested in 
getting involved with your alma mater? Click here to connect 
with Justin and Jamie. 
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Opportunity for Alumni: 
JET Program Accepting 
Applications 

The Japan Exchange and Teaching (JET) 
Program allows native English speakers with 
a college degree to live and work in Japan. 
Being a JET is an opportunity to work and to 
represent the United States as a cultural 
ambassador to Japan. A bachelor’s degree 
(in any subject) is required; Japanese 
language skills are not necessary. 

Learn more and submit your application 
online at https://jetprogramusa.org/ - but 
hurry, the deadline to apply is Friday, 
November 15. 

For more information, contact GSC’s JOI 
Coordinator Masahiro Yamaguchi. 

 

Recognizing our Great 
Pioneer Alumni 

Do you know an outstanding Glenville State 
College alumnus who deserves to be 
recognized for their hard work and 
accomplishments? Let us know about them! 

The Glenville State College Alumni Council is 
currently soliciting nominations for their 2020 
alumni awards, which will be presented 
during the annual Alumni Banquet on Alumni 
Day this spring. Simply click here to see 
descriptions of the various award categories 
and learn how to make a nomination. 

If you have any questions about the awards 
or the nomination process, contact GSC 
Alumni Director Conner Ferguson by clicking 
here or calling (304) 462-6116. 

 

 

 

  

Making a Lasting Impact - What's Your Legacy? 

  

The Glenville State College Foundation is pleased to 
announce the formation of the Freshwater Family 
Scholarship. The scholarship is designed to support 
students from Roane and Calhoun Counties 
attending Glenville State College who wish to teach 
in a STEM-related field or in the oil and gas industry. 
The fund has been established by David and Scott 
Freshwater, named in honor of the Freshwater 
family who understand the importance of education 
and the opportunities it can provide. 

In 1970, David A. Freshwater founded D.A. 
Freshwater Well Service Company to provide oil and 
gas well servicing, trucking, pipeline construction, 
and roustabout services to oil and gas production 
companies in central West Virginia. In 1993, D.A. 

Freshwater Company changed its legal name to Contractor Services Inc. of West Virginia. In 
1998 the company principals, J. Scott Freshwater and David A. Freshwater, co-founded 
Reserve Oil & Gas, Inc. and later two other independently owned and managed companies, 
and began further diversifying their client base and service offerings. The Freshwaters said, 
“The West Virginia oil and gas industry has been good to our family and enabled us to provide 

https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/service/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2fjetprogramusa.org%2f&srcid=16868978&srctid=1&erid=1221297923&trid=b4bbec4d-8911-45c8-b7f9-87530e7d76ee
mailto:Masahiro.Yamaguchi@glenville.edu?subject=JET+Program
https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.glenville.edu%2falumni-friends%2fdistinguished-alumni-awards&srcid=16868978&srctid=1&erid=1221297923&trid=b4bbec4d-8911-45c8-b7f9-87530e7d76ee&linkid=185293935&isbbox=1
mailto:Conner.Ferguson@glenville.edu?subject=Alumni+Awards
mailto:Conner.Ferguson@glenville.edu?subject=Alumni+Awards


employment to hundreds of central West Virginians over the last 50 years. It is important that 
we give back to the communities in which we operate and do all we can to get the next 
generation ready to be future leaders.” 

For more information about the GSC Foundation, contact David Hutchison via email or by 
calling (304) 462-6381. 

 

  

 

  

 

Saturday, November 2 Fall Open House 

Saturday, November 2 Pioneer Football vs. 
Wheeling University 

Tuesday, December 3 Mid-Ohio Valley 
Christmas Dinner 

Friday, December 6 Jazz Band Holiday 
Concert 

Saturday, December 14 December 
Commencement 

 

 

 

Keep in touch with us so we 
can keep in touch with you! 

Have your moved recently? Married? Gotten 
a new e-mail address? Received a promotion 
or taken on a new career path? Added a new 
bundle of joy to your family? Celebrated a 
milestone anniversary? Been honored with 
an award or accolade? 

We want to know what is happening with our 
GSC alumni and their families. 

Click here to submit your update. 
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Michael ’73 and Nancy Rust – $23,000 for the Annual Fund, Club 1872, and Michael T. Rust 
Business Scholarship 

Dr. John and Pat Westfall – $5,068.72 for the Athletics, Club 1872, and Marching Band   

The Estate of Luanna Smith – $1,632 for the Ernest H. Smith Scholarship and Luanna T. 
Smith Scholarship Fund 

United Bank – $1,000 for Dueling Pianos Event Sponsorship 

Dr. Michael Morrison '61 – $1,000 for the Annual Fund 

David and Barbara (Clark) ’59 Simmons – $1,000 for the H.Y. Clark Scholarship Fund 

The Estate of Howard Burk – $773.66 for the Howard Burk Scholarship 

Calhoun Banks – $500 for PAC Men’s Golf 

Charles ’79 and Tanya (Adolfson) ’73 Barker – $500 for Coach Whitey Adolfson Scholarship 

Professor Emeritus Dr. H. Gary ’59 and Anna Belle (Sheets) ’60 Gillsepie – $500 for Marching 
Band 

Dr. Robert ’56 and Diana Smith – $500 for the Annual Fund 

Kipling, Jr. ’65 and Kathleen Swentzel – $500 for the Annual Fund 

WesBanco Bank Parkersburg – $500 for PAC Women’s Basketball 

Robert and Carrie Roush – $300 for PAC General 

Charles Nichols – $250 for the Annual Fund 

Dr. Jason Barr – $200 for PAC Boxing 

Professor Emeritus O. Tim ’62 and Linda (Campbell) ’61 Carney – $200 for the Curtis Elam 
Hall of Fame 
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Victor Fitzsimmons ’74 – $200 for the Education Department Fund 

David ’64 and Johanna (Coleman) ’66 Gettings – $200 for the Annual Fund 

James ’65 and Helen (Gould) ’68 Henderson – $200 for the General Meritorious Scholarship 

Kimberly (Short-Goodwin) Lewis ’80 – $150 for PAC Men’s Track, PAC Volleyball, and PAC 
Women’s Basketball 

Bonnie Lightner ’71 – $150 for the Annual Fund 

Ronald and Eleanor McPherson – $150 for the Tom McPherson Athletic Scholarship 

Professor Emeritus James ’68 and Judith (Musgrave) ’66 Meads – $150 for the Annual Fund 
and Bertha Olsen Music Scholarship 

Martha (Gross) Shaver ’68 – $150 for the Annual Fund 

Kenneth ’74 and Susan (Edwards) ’83 Swisher – $150 for the Annual Fund 

Lacy Vandevander ’67 – $150 for the Annual Fund 

Dr. James Fultineer ’49 – $125 for the Annual Fund 

Arthur and Yvonne (Row Gillespie) ’64 Beal – $100 for the General Meritorious Scholarship 

George ’61 and Susan (Brown) ’61 Bailey – $100 for the Annual Fund 

James Carder ’76 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

William Casto ’67 – $100 for the Curtis Elam Hall of Fame 

Donald ’66 and Carol Dooley – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Kenneth ’72 and Monica (Borkowski) ’79 Davis – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Virginia (Patterson) Genlot ’59 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Loretta (Poling) Godfrey ’54 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Roger and Holli (Sturm) ’75 Hess – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Stonewall Jackson Memorial Hospital – $100 for PAC Advertising 

Dr. Z. Marshall and Phyllis (Veith) ’60 Johnson – $100 for the Annual Fund 



Larry Jones, Jr. ’00 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Charles ’68 and Nancy Keefer – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Jerry ’57 and Mary ’58 Kelley – $100 for the Tom McPherson Athletic Scholarship 

Wilda (Moore) Kuhl ’49 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Dr. William ’71 and Karen (Yoak) ’68 Lewis – $100 for the Annual Fund 

William Niday ’71 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Barbara (Jeffries) Palmer ’63 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Dr. John ’55 and Nancy (Hall) ’54 Shock – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Mary Lee (Foster) Settle ’57 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Maxine (Riddle) Smith ’47 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Ruth Ann (Shanklin) Smith ’76 – $100 for the Education Department Fund 

Raymond Stanley, Jr. ’90 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Paul and Delores (Stanevich) ’60 Takach – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Heryl and Tonabell (Jones) ’57 Turner – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Michael Wilson ’88 – $100 for the Annual Fund 

Clarence and Dolly (Coombs) ’82 Woodell – $100 for the Annual Fund 

The Estate of Jack V. Stalnaker – $68 for the Jack V. and Ann L. Stalnaker Scholarship Fund 

Barbara (Frederick) Gandee ’59 – $60 for the Annual Fund 

Bruce ’86 and Kathryn (Ferrell) ’87 Bargeloh – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Janet (Williams) Baughman ’62 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

John Callahan ’63 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Alma Colton ’78 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Terry ’77 and Pamala Crislip – $50 for the Curtis Elam Hall of Fame 



Jerry and Artie (Walters) ’74 Cross – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Stephen ’69 and Betty Davis – $50 for the Annual Fund 

James Dean ’87 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Ronald Duncan ’71 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Roberta (Lowther) Flanigan ’69 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

James ’84 and Carol (Wilson) ’84 Harris – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Ronald ’65 and Alyce Hill – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Jesse King ’14 – $50 for the Ed Grafton Forest Technology Scholarship 

Leon Mallow ’74 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Roy ’61 and Jane (Shires) ’60 Radabaugh – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Anna (Brugnoli) Rader ’80 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Thomas ’06 and Sharon (Reed) ’87 Ratliff – $50 for PAC Football 

Kenneth Roberts ’80 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Jack ’75 and Florene Rogers – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Gary and Evelyn (McHenry) ’63 Shafer – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Debra Simmons ’14 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Amy (Grogg) Taylor ’97 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Charles Wilcoxen ’73 – $50 for the Annual Fund 

Bonnie (Gorrell) Farra ’58 – $40 for the Annual Fund 

Flavious ’71 and Donna Haynes – $30 for the Annual Fund 

William Rumbach ’55 – $30 for the Annual Fund 

Wilma Ball ’58 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Marvin “Joe” ’85 and Izetta Brannon – $25 for the Annual Fund 



Stephen ’74 and Donna Ellyson – $25 for the Annual Fund 

James ’53 and Rosalie Gainer – $25 for the Annual Fund 

D. Clark ’70 and Morna Greene – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Roscoe ’73 and Pamela (Greynolds) ’74 Gainer – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Gary ’72 and Sharon Hall – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Percie Hickman ’70 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Howard and Joyce (Brannon) ’59 Kimble – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Elsie (Kennedy) Marsh ’55 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Mary Marshall ’57 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Susan (Schurick) Patterson ’76 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Janet Sprouse ’67 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Sandra Suran ’73 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Corlis (Sprouse) Stump ’74 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Linda (Matthews) Towner ’87 – $25 for the Annual Fund 

Doris (Lewis) Cogar ’92 – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Wayne and Donna (Ingels) ’87 Halstead – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Michael Morningstar ’77 – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Debra (Kelley) Nesselroad ’83 – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Edna (Yoak) Robinson ’55 – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Jeff ’77 and Joyce (Neal) ’79 Tharp – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Deborah (Hurst) Wyckoff ’75 – $20 for the Annual Fund 

Phillip and Karen (Fish) ’71 Gibson – $15 for the Annual Fund 

Thanks to those who attended Homecoming and supported our events! 
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